PARKS AND RECREATION
ADVISORY BOARD

OCTOBER 5, 2015

@ 3:00 P.M.

The first meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Monday, October 5, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  

Board members attending were:


John Topp


Glenda Ledesma


Sylvia Rivera


Julie Herrington


Michael Galvan


Absent:   Bob Brown


Council members present:


Mayor George Rivera


Debe Wright


Julie Martin


Cissie NeSmith

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Rivera.

Mayor Rivera thanked the Board members for their willingness to serve as volunteers on this most important Board of the City.  He explained that their roles will be to come up with ideas and recommendations to the Council regarding recreational activities and the proposed new park.  He indicated that the proposed park alongside Jack Nicklaus is the biggest topic of discussion.  It will be up to the Parks Board to recommend whether to proceed with the project or not and offer any recommendations to the Council.

SELECTION OF OFFICERS

Julie Herrington made a motion to appoint John Topp as Chairman and Glenda Ledesma as Vice Chairman.

Michael Galvan seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

DISCUSSION HELD ON PROPOSED PARK ALONGSIDE JACK NICKLAUS DRIVE

Councilwoman Wright explained that the property is on an easement owned by the Cameron County Drainage District #5.  She added that Rollins Koppel had approached the Mayor about a park in honor of his wife on this property and Meg Jorn had done the rendering as included in the agenda packet.

The main topic of concern expressed was the availability of parking space alongside Jack Nicklaus.  There is not ample space for those residents that live on Jack Nicklaus to back up from their driveways.

John Topp gave a brief background on his discussion with the Irrigation District and the ownership of the property to see if the City could have a park on the property.  He explained that the Cameron County Drainage District #5 was receptive and felt that the risk was too low but that it would require a written interlocal agreement between the City and the Irrigation District. There would be an understanding that whatever was erected on the property would have to be taken down in the event the CCDD#5 required it for their purposes.

Charles Ramsey, (from the audience) commented that the parking could be placed on the front section that is right off Palm Valley West.  This piece of land could accommodate about 6-7 parking spaces.
A comment was made that the exact boundaries of the property need to be determined.

John Topp commented that he knows that the street is a 22 ft ROW and normally it is 24 ft. ROW and that is the concern over the parking issue.

Peggy Reeves, who lives along Jack Nicklaus expressed concerns over the parking issue and asked how many children are there here in Palm Valley.  Palm Valley has always been for retirees and indicated that there are no children within several feet of the property.

Sally Gallagher, who also lives along Jack Nicklaus, expressed concern over the parking and indicated that the limited space would prohibit an emergency vehicle to get through when the need would arise.

Both ladies commented that their properties would be devalued.

Ms. Reeves suggested having something of a nature park instead with bird watching opportunities or a butterfly garden to be enjoyed by all with benches and maybe a water fountain as well.

Sylvia Rivera stated that a feasibility study would need to be conducted first.

Glenda Ledesma assured everyone in the audience that the Board would look into every avenue before any final decision was made.  She suggested that the Board consider meeting with Mr. Koppel to see what his vision is for this park and then look into other aspects and discuss them with him.

Other concerns expressed were safety, liability and maintenance.

Councilwoman Martin commented that as a Mom with children, they have lived here for 14 years and the neighborhoods are changing.  More families are coming and there will be plenty of kids.

Julie Herrington stated that in her complex there are probably about 10 children and she knows there are children in Las Encantadas as well as Las Provincias so, yes, more children are coming to Palm Valley.
Peggy Reeves stated that if a nature park was built instead that she could get volunteers who do the planting and that grants for reforestation could also be considered.

Councilwoman Martin indicated that the Beautification Committee had already considered what they could do with that piece of property.  They had considered doing something similar to what is on Polo Circle in the front and the back would be more open for future opportunities.

There was a consensus to conduct a survey to find out how many children there is in Palm Valley.  Julie Herrington will draft up the contents of the survey and they will be distributed door to door by city staff.

The sequence of action to follow before the next meeting will be 1) follow-up on the interlocal agreement with the Cameron County Drainage District #5; 2) conduct the survey to determine how children /grandchildren live in Palm Valley; 3) invite Mr. Koppel to be present.

John Topp suggested and offered to talk to Meg Jorn to obtain her ideas as well.

Peggy Reeves started that the reason the demographics are changing is because the Winter Texans have stopped coming to the Valley because of the negative publicity it has gotten and the poor image that has been portrayed due to the illegal aliens and the Gulf Cartel.

RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES DISCUSSED

It was noted that the National Night Out event is scheduled for tomorrow evening.

Sylvia Rivera stated that she would like to have a Christmas Parade here in Palm Valley for its residents and for them to participate in and possibly even have some carolers.  She would like to have this be a family event for all to attend.  She indicated that the 4th of July had been very successful and the event had given everyone the opportunity to meet their neighbors.
The City Secretary explained that this item was placed on the agenda for discussion because Palm Valley is becoming more popular as a site for walks/runs and more recreational events.

It was pointed out that there are still runners/walkers who are not wearing reflective clothing and the ordinance is not being enforced.  Ms. Rivera commented that a lot of them are not local residents and are not aware of the ordinance.

The City Secretary added that the Police Chief had previously suggested that the Council adopt an ordinance regulating events here in Palm Valley so that the police force would know who is doing what and he is then able to schedule his officers accordingly.  The ordinance would authorize permission to hold an event and receive approval and maybe even require a permit.

Councilwoman Wright added that the cost would be minimal because the objective would be to at least recover the overtime required by the police officers when any events are held.  The events also require the setting up of barricades, trash cans, appropriate signage, traffic control, etc.

Mike Galvan suggested that a draft ordinance be submitted to the Parks Board for review and recommendation to the City Council.

John Topp suggested that the Police Chief be invited to attend the next meeting of the Parks Board to discuss the ordinance and obtain his input.

Councilwoman NeSmith commented that a local resident had suggested adding ‘esperanzas’ in between the olive trees along Stuart Place Road.  She was informed that this was more of a Beautification Committee project headed by Councilwoman Martin.

Discussion was held on holiday decorations on the median owned by the Harlingen Country Club and several ideas were discussed.  Sylvia Rivera will obtain costs for lighting and appropriate décor for the holidays.

There was a consensus among the Board that meetings would be held on the first Wednesday of every month at 3:00 p.m.  The next meeting will be scheduled for November 4, 2015 @ 3:00 p.m. here at City Hall.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

_________________________________

John Topp, Chairman

Attest:

_________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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